‘/TC SPOTLIGHT =  e-Newsletter of the VTC | January 2023

FHEREEERERIFANR
PEEBEARRSH

VTC taps industry input for IT talent development
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With the rapid development of innovation and technology
(I&T), digital transformation has become the trend of the
day in all sectors, creating a surging demand for
information technology (IT) manpower. However, Hong
Kong industries are facing chronic manpower shortage as
the Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education (HKDSE)
Examination student population dwindles. In view of this,
the VTC IT Discipline organised two Focus Group
Consultation Meetings on 23 and 29 December 2022,
inviting over 60 industry leaders and experts from the
public sector, industry associations, employers, major
suppliers, system integrators as well as the academia to
exchange views on the nurture of IT talents.

At the meetings, industry representatives indicated a keen
manpower demand for specialised talents across various
IT areas, especially technical professionals like cyber
security officers, programmers, cloud administrators,
AR/VR developers and multimedia designers.

On the front of talent development, VTC representatives
presented to participants an overview of its vocational and
professional education and training (VPET) and the
practical teaching and learning outcomes. A majority of
industry representatives shared the view that VTC students
were well equipped with both professional and applied
skills, which were in demand by industries and could help
addressing manpower needs. They were also appreciative
of VIC’s Industrial Attachment Programme and Earn &
Learn Scheme, both of which enabled students to keep
abreast of the latest industry developments and acquire
the requisite skills early through practical and on-the-job
training. These helped provide new blood for industries.
Industry representatives also reflected the various
challenges and difficulties that enterprises were facing in
recruiting and retaining information technology talents.
They supported VTC to inject new vigor and innovative
technology elements to its programmes, thereby
attracting more young people to study IT programmes and
equipping them to become skilled IT professionals.

In response to industry’s manpower demand, the VTC will
provide more dedicated skilling, upskilling and reskilling
programmes on emerging IT skills for different sectors
through enterprise-school cooperation. Furthermore,
the VTC will explore developing joint and dual award
programmes to promote internationalisation and attract
non-local students. The VTC will also proactively enhance our
teaching and learning facilities and I&T infrastructures,
including setting up recognised certification centres with
industry partners in the VTC to enable students to acquire
IT-related professional qualifications. Industry is supportive
of VTIC’'s recommendations and initiatives and will walk
with the VTC to co-nurture more I&T professionals in the
future.



